Supervisor's Report

March - April

2023

- 3-12 Went out to resident on Crowe Rd. for water issues not draining. Cleaned out some culverts, found a possible cross culvert plugged. Will get with Drain Commission Monday for inspection. Called Unrestricted Outdoor Services, spoke with Robert on snow removal contract, needs correction. Will also need to send in licenses & insurance information.
- 3-13 Met with Drain Commission again, Adam, he has the drains on Petersburg & Welch cleaned out. Went to Crowe Rd. to look at cross culvert & manhole culverts are possibly plugged. He gave me Chris Stanleys number; spoke with him, he is getting the drain blue prints & will meet me next week to figure out what we need to clean out.
- 3-14 Helped set up equipment at school for zoom meeting.
- 3-15 Budget meeting at hall for final draft of budget. Working on a 5-year road program for repairs of our back roads. Had Board of Review (BOR) meeting from 3pm to 9pm.
- 3-16 BOR meeting 9am to 3pm. Met with resident over flooding on Ostrander Rd.; will look at next week.
- 3-17 Got a call from Monroe County Clerk about Kevin Heath quitting the election; spoke with County Clerk multiple times. By the end of the afternoon, she persuaded Kevin to stay on. Went out & looked at an abandoned house on Wells & Sherman.
- 3-18 Drove to Azalia and checked the overhead lights; they are all working. Did a check on Cone, they are still out. Will call them on Monday & report to them again.
- 3-19 Did some back road driving around, checking the severity of the roads, getting an additional list together for repairs this year.
- 3-20 An urgent call from Monroe County Clerk about Kevin quitting again. She has some other options for people for the election, also Summerfield is loaning us the tamperproof election box. Called DTE municipal, left voicemail with my phone number & with the light pole serial numbers. Text MCRC about status of Sherman rd. at US23 overpass, on east side they will get back to me tomorrow.
- 3-21 Went to Spaulding cemetery to look over; needs gravel and bushes trimmed. Possible culvert repair at the road. DTE called back, they are coming out to fix the streetlights on Cone (two on Cone Rd. have ribbon on them & one on far by railroad crossing). DTE stated they are prioritizing this.
- 3-22 Got a call back from DTE about lights on Cone they will prioritize this as one has been out for 3 years.
- 3-23 MCRC called they went out & inspected Sherman & Crowe about the monster wash outs. They are sending out a truck asap to take care of it. Met with Guardian Alarm out at the hall for a possible

new upgraded system, along with cameras. Spoke with Clerk about water hauling contract as we are at 450 gallons left. She stated she would get contract for them today. Got a call from Bob the township Trustee that MCRC has fixed both sides of Sherman Rd. Went to ACE hardware with Joel (Treasurer) to get mounting hardware for Ballot box to be bolted to the floor. Went to fire board meeting.

- 3-24 Called MCRC, spoke with Chris, he will come out next week to look at Crowe Rd. drainage issues and Milwaukee Rd. as well. Called resident set up next week to look at her house for drainage issues as well. Called Andy Salenbien left voicemail about gravel also called BS&A about access.
- 3-27 to 3-28 out sick
- 3-29 Went to hall to let water hauler fill the water tank. Got a call from Bronco from MCRC about Far Rd culvert over bear swamp creek is washed out. They will close rd. until further notice.
- 3-30 Went to hall for Election Commission meeting; could not be held as it was not posted correctly. Also did the preliminary test for the tabulator with Leeanne, Jenna, Joel & Amanda. Called MTA to get Amanda a login. Amanda got postage machine working.
- 3-31 Went to residence on Ostrander; may need ditch clean with a dyke. Called MCRC spoke with Bronco they are sending out someone on Monday to inspect Far Rd. culvert. Got a call from MCRC Chris. He is coming out today to inspect drainage issues on Crowe Rd. & Milwaukee Rd. also he will stake out more cleaning & some water rodding on Crowe.
- 4-3 Last day of email registration for voting.
- 4-4 Meeting with Barb. Resident also came in about cemetery issues with stones sinking at Rice Cemetery.
- 4-6 Election Commission meeting. Called Salenbein trucking, left voicemail for Andy for bids on culvert & moving gravel at the hall & possible moving gravel at cemeteries as well. Had a call from a resident on final inspection of barn. Also, a resident called about roof permit from last year spoke with Karen, she had copy of it as they are having roofing issues.
- 4-7 Dave from Building Dept called asking about inspection on barn he did this week. Andy Salenbien called back, will look at our gravel that needs to be moved, and Couper Rd. culvert bid.
- 4-10 Went to MCRC meeting that got changed at last minute & missed it. Note that MCRC is out cutting berms on roads, starting on Petersburg Rd. Also, MCRC is cleaning ditches on Crowe Rd. this week.
- 4-11 MCRC came out spoke with Matt, he inspected Far Rd. culvert. Will get a report back for possible repair to open road back up Bronco called from MCRC wanting to know who wants any back fill from berm cutting. Met Barb at office to get access to BS&A.
- 4-12 Spoke with Dundee Township Supervisor Mrs. Uhl. Went over tornado alert system they use Unsolved. That costs about \$7,000 a year, but only gives your area for weather alerts and goes directly to your cell phone. Note that the tornado in Dundee did not have any sirens or alerts go out as it formed over Dundee. Got 3 people from township that wanted berm dirt for fill; called Bronco from MCRC and gave him names & addresses for people who wanted fill. I called several trucking

companies; no one wanted any fill as they are full already. Got a call back from MCRC Matt, he stated it is a woodchuck that caused issues with Far Rd culvert & they will do repairs as there is no structural damage to culvert.

4-13 Called Ed Kolar, Mayor of the City of Milan, spoke with him about RAVE system. He will get with the administrator on cost & more info on it as well.

Respectfully,

Mark Bogi Supervisor Milan Township

Deputy Supervisor's Report March 2023

The month of March was a busy month; not only having the regular meetings but adding in budget meetings and the Board of Review, it tends to be very demanding. Your supervisor has been working hard to fulfill his duties to the community and the residents, and I'm honored to help him help all of you.

We started the month off strong by looking at the budget and filtering through all the numbers. We obviously had to do this multiple times throughout the month, with each budget meeting and as numbers had changed.

I've been able to help stream meetings for the residents and as time went on, I was able to receive access to the website which has allowed me to update meeting notices, delete old notices, upload other documents, and tweak things as needed.

I've been diligently reading through the Milan Township Zoning Ordinance to become familiar with your township's regulations, as well as researching other laws as needed or directed by Supervisor Bogi.

As we've transitioned into April, things have slowed down quite a bit, but there are still many things your supervisor is doing being the scenes, and I'm glad to be here to help him whenever needed.

Respectfully,

Amanda Taepke Deputy Supervisor Milan Township